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AREA 1 FORUM Monday, 9 March 2009 

 

AGENDA 
 

  

1. APOLOGIES  

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 To notify the Chairman if you have an interest in the following items.  
 

3. MINUTES  

 To confirm as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting held on 19th January 
2009. (Pages 3 - 6) 
 

4. POLICE REPORT  

 A representative of Spennymoor Police will attend the meeting to give a report on 
crime statistics and initiatives in the area.  
 

5. SPENNYMOOR TOWN CENTRE  

 Arrangements have been made for an officer from the Council’s Regeneration 
Section to give an update on the above.   
 

6. QUESTIONS  

 The Chairman will take questions from the floor.  
 

7. ANY OTHER ITEMS WHICH THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT  

 To consider any other business which, with the consent of the Chairman, may be 
submitted.  Representatives are respectfully requested to give the Chief 
Executive notice of items to be raised under this heading no later than 12 noon 
on the Friday preceding the meeting in order that consultation may take place 
with the Chairman who will determine whether the item will be accepted.  
 

 Brian Allen 
Chief Executive 

Council Offices 
SPENNYMOOR 
27th February 2009 
 

 

 
 
 
ACCESS TO INFORMATION 

Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection in relation to this Agenda and associated papers should contact 
Mrs. Gillian Garrigan Spennymoor 816166 Ext 4240 
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Distribution List 
 

Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor A. Smith (Chairman)  
Councillor C. Nelson (Vice-Chairman) and 
 

Councillors Mrs. A. M. Armstrong, Mrs. B. Graham, A. Gray, J.M. Khan, Mrs. E. Maddison, 
B.M. Ord, K. Thompson, W. Waters and Mrs. E.M. Wood 
 

Spennymoor Town Council 
Councillors Miss. S.J. Armstrong and J. Graham 
 

Durham County Council 
Councillors N.C. Foster, Mrs. B. Graham, B.M. Ord and K. Thompson 
 
Tudhoe Grange Comprehensive School Council 
 
UK Youth Parliament 
Ian Geldard 
 
Spennymoor Comprehensive School Council 
J. Palmer and P. Lenagh 
 
Spennymoor Police  
Inspector W. Bentham 
 
County Durham Primary Care Trust 
 
Tudhoe Community Centre 
J. Smith 
 
New Life Community Church 
P. Gibson 
 
CAVOS 
G. Magill 
 

Spennymoor Pub Watch 
C. Fletcher 
 

Spennymoor Chamber of Trade 
J. Welsh 
 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinators 
Mrs. E. Croft 
 

St. Pauls Gardens Residents Association 
I. Lessiter 

 
Eden Residents Association 
Mrs. C. Bell 
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Greenways Residents Association 
A. Lamb 
G. W. Darkes 
P. Lawton 

 
Tudhoe Residents Association 
N. Ashley  

 
OTHERS 
Mr. B. Argyle 
Mrs. Brown 
Mr. S. Case 
Mr. D. Gordon 
Mrs. M. Khan-Willis 
Mr. P. Moore 
Mr. K. Pritchard 
Mr. J. Redman 
Mrs. A. Robinson 
Mr. F. Ryder 
Mrs. J. Slater 
Mrs. A. Stapleton 
Mr. R. Stewart 
Mr. A. Williams 
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SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
AREA 1 FORUM 

 
Memorial Room, 
Spennymoor Town Hall 

Monday,  
19 January 2009 

 

 
Time: 6.30 p.m. 

 
Present: Councillor A. Smith (Chairman) – Sedgefield Borough Council and  
 

Councillor A. Gray – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor B.M. Ord – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor Mrs E. M. Wood – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Inspector W. Bentham   -     Durham Constabulary 
Sergeant W. Edwards  -     Durham Constabulary 
G. Darkes     -     Greenways Residents Association 
J. Brown    -     Middlestone Moor Committee 
S. Brown    -     Middlestone Moor Committee 
Councillor M. Jones  -     Spennymoor Town Council 
Councillor J.V. Graham   -     Spennymoor Town Council 
D. Gordon    -     Local resident 
F. Ryder    -     Local resident  

       
 

In 
Attendance: 

 
Mrs. G. Garrigan and A. Megginson (Sedgefield Borough Council)  
 

Apologies: Councillor Mrs A.M. Armstrong -   Sedgefield Borough Council 
 

Councillor Mrs. B. Graham – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor J.M. Khan – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor Mrs. E. Maddison – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor C. Nelson – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor K. Thompson – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor W. Waters – Sedgefield Borough Council 

 
AF(1)18/08 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of interest were received. 
 

AF(1)19/08 MINUTES 
The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th November 2008 were confirmed 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (For copy see file of 
Minutes). 
 

AF(1)20/08 POLICE REPORT 
Inspector W. Bentham, Community Inspector for Spennymoor and Ferryhill 
and Sergeant W. Edwards were present at the meeting to give a report on 
crime statistics and initiatives in the area. 
 
The Inspector introduced Sergeant Warren Edwards to the Forum.  
Sergeant Edwards had taken over from Sergeant Mark Hall.    
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The reported crime figures and road traffic accidents for the period 
Saturday 1st November – Wednesday 31st December 2008 were as 
follows: 
 

  November December 

Vehicle Crime 9 12 

Violent crime 10 14 

Burglary 
dwelling 4 2 

Burglary other 11 13 

Rowdy Nuisance 67 121 

Criminal Damage 18 41 

Drugs Offences 3 6 

Damage 
accidents 14 18 

Minor injuries 1 1 

Serious 
injuries/death 0 0 

   
It was reported that three people had been arrested for committing 
burglaries within the town and a number of drugs warrants had been 
issued which had resulted in the seizure of cannabis plants. 
 
Members were given details of ‘Operation Christmas Pudding’ which had 
targeted shoplifting and the revitalisation of the Shopwatch Scheme. 
 
Concern was expressed regarding the number of youths congregating in 
Cow Plantation Nature Reserve.  It was reported that the Police were 
aware of the problem and were currently in consultation with young people 
and youth workers. 
 
The Police were asked to take action in respect of the large number of 
vehicles currently being parked on footpaths on Greenways Estate. 
 
The Forum was informed that neighbourhood policing priorities would in 
future be discussed at the ‘Police And Communities Together’ meetings 
(PACT) rather than the Area Forums.  It was intended that meetings for the 
Spennymoor area would be held monthly in four localities.  The meetings 
would provide members of the public with the opportunity to express their 
concerns to the local Neighbourhood Police Team.  The meetings would 
be publicised with a press and poster campaign.   
        

AF(1)21/08 SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH LOCAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME - 
OVERVIEW 
Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Chief Executive 
regarding the above (For copy see file of Minutes).   
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The Forum was reminded that since its last meeting in November 
Sedgefield Borough Council’s Cabinet had approved the application 
submitted by Spennymoor Town Council to carry out physical 
improvements to the play park, situated adjacent to Tudhoe Moor Estate.  
The project aimed to replace the outdated equipment and included the 
inclusion of a non floodlit multi-use games area.  Work on the play area 
was scheduled to commence in the spring. 
 
It was reported that although the application process for the Local 
Improvement Programme was now closed, work would continue on 
supporting groups who had received grants to assist with the 
implementation of projects.  Officers in the Regeneration Section would 
monitor the projects to ensure that the intended outcomes were met and 
would work with the sponsors of projects that had been unsuccessful to try 
and secure additional external grant funding. 
 
AGREED : That the information be received. 
  

AF(1)22/08 LIBRARY CHEAPSIDE SPENNYMOOR 
Concern was expressed regarding the amount of litter found on the steps 
and ramp outside the library.  It was requested that the area cleaned on a 
more regular basis. 
  

AF(1)23/08 SPENNYMOOR TOWN CENTRE 
Members questioned whether the plans to improve Spennymoor Town 
Centre were being progressed / implemented.   
 
AGREED: That an officer from the Council’s Regeneration Section be 

invited to the next meeting of the Forum to give a progress 
report. 

 
AF(1)24/08 SPENNYMOOR LEISURE CENTRE 

Members questioned whether the development of the Arts Resource at 
Spennymoor Leisure Centre would still go ahead.   
 
It was reported that the County Council was currently reviewing all the 
capital projects that had been developed by the district councils within the 
County. 
 

 
ACCESS TO INFORMATION 

Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection, etc., in relation to these Minutes and associated papers should 
contact Mrs. G. Garrigan Tel 01388 816166 ext 4240 email: ggarrigan@sedgefield.gov.uk 
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